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Letter from the  
managing director

It is a pleasure welcoming you to Czajka Care Group’s ‘Care Free’ 
2024 newsletter. There are many interesting articles inside including 
features on some of the wonderful and dedicated people working at 
Czajka Care Group, as well as a few who are retiring. There are also 
lovely articles regarding what has been going on in our homes and 
how we are enhancing the quality of life for residents.
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We are now also providing 
support for the most vulnerable 
in our newly opened extensions 
at Brookfield Care Home and 
Currergate Nursing Home. 
Brookfield Care Home can 
now care for 45 residents and 
Currergate Nursing Home can 
care for 47 residents. By the 
time this newsletter is published, 
we will also have completed 
the additional eight houses 
and apartments at Fairmount 
Park bringing the total to 45, 
and of course we also have the 
existing 14 retirement houses at 

Currergate Mews.
It has been a very busy past 

year, as we decided to sell our 
Beanlands Nursing Home and 
close and demolish Fairmount 
Nursing Home. We were able to 
relocate all the residents from 
Fairmount Nursing Home safely 
and transfer all the team into our 
other nursing and care homes. We 
are confident that Czajka Care 
Group is now 'fit for the future’.

The snap election in July 
has changed our government. 
As Chair of the Bradford Care 
Association

(BCA) and working closely with 
the BCA’s board, we continue 
to try and convince the new 
government that social care is 
an important part of our society. 
Social care is essential because 
it’s about how people live their 
best lives despite the challenges 
of having health conditions. 
Every day social care transforms 
lives, supports people and is a 
significant contributor to the 
economy.

We hope you enjoy reading 
Care Free.

Konrad Czajka 2024
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Philip sadly passed away on 7th 
December 2020 and this story 
will hopefully commemorate his 
wonderful work over the last four 
decades. 

Konrad Czajka said: “I first met 
Philip through my dad, George 
Czajka, who was a self-employed 
plumber and property repairer. 
Philip had drawn up various 
plans needed for the planning 
department for my dad and he 
and his wife, Marian, became 
family friends. 

“In 1979, whilst working at 
Leeds City Council, I wanted to 
build a home for my wife, Jasia 
and our children on land in Nab 
Wood, which had been given to 
me by my dad. I asked Philip to 
draw up the plans and oversee 
the build. His personality and 
sense of humour shone through 
just when we needed it, as it was 
a difficult and expensive project.

“In 1983 we purchased 
Staveley Oaks, in 1984 The Old 
Gables and in 1986 Birkleas 
and Philip was instrumental in 
drawing up the plans for the 
extensions we needed to build, 
as well as completing all the 
planning permission approvals.

“In 1989, Philip and Marian 
became shareholders in Czajka 
Care Group and Philip worked 
tirelessly on the Fairmount 
Park development, which 

included Fairmount Nursing 
Home, Brookfield Care Home, 
Fairmount Park Clubhouse 
and 37 retirement houses and 
apartments. 

“At the time there were around 
300 objections and 45 individual 
letters which hit the planning 
department, and the project was 
deferred twice by the planners 
before we finally got the required 
planning permission. Philip 
made sure that the quality of the 
building work was outstanding, 
and his designs have become 
wholly accepted by the local 
community.

“A few years later Philip drew 
up the plans for the Staveley 
Birkleas annexe, which included 
40 single rooms, with ensuite 
facilities that had environmental 
standards well above the norm. 
The 14 houses at Currergate 
Mews followed, and as the 
company architect, his work was 
never done!

“There is no way that we, the 
Czajka family, can thank Philip 
for all those years of commitment 
and dedication enough, and his 
passing was a very sad time for 
all of us. I miss him coming into 
the office and asking me ‘what do 
I want to be when I grow up’! 

“Marian and their daughter 
Judith are still heavily involved 
with Czajka Care Group in 

different ways and the Czajka 
family also thanks them for their 
loyalty and commitment to our 
family business. Philip was a kind, 
gentle and wonderful man, and 
it was a privilege to have worked 
alongside him for over 40 years.”

During his career Philip 
has worked on designs for 
the Bradford Law Courts, 
the Alhambra Theatre and St 
George’s Hall. Marion said: “He 
was a very considered man who 
liked his designs to fit in with 
their surroundings and connect 
to the wider environment around 
them. He created so many 
beautifully hand drawn plans 
over the years for Czajka Care 
Group, which I gave to Konrad 
when he passed away.”

Konrad added: “All Philip’s 
designs have stood the test 
of time and he also created 
the most recent plans for our 
multi-million-pound extensions 
at Currergate Nursing Home 
and Brookfield Care Home, as 
well as the eight stunning new 
retirement homes at Fairmount 
Park. We are grateful for all his 
creative and diligent efforts, 
which have enabled us to build 
so many beautiful homes and 
lead the way in terms of care and 
nursing provision in such well-
designed surroundings.” 

Diligent design  
at the heart of all 
Czajka Care 
Group’s homes 
Over the last 41 years Czajka Care Group has grown and developed to become 
West Yorkshire’s leading care provider, as well as a renowned provider of quality 
retirement homes in Nab Wood and Steeton. During that time, one man who has 
played a big part in the design of all Czajka Care Group’s properties is architect, 
Philip Mawson. 
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Caring Carolyn 
celebrates  
32 years at Czajka 
Carolyn Beecroft is retiring after joining 
Czajka Care Group 32 years ago after a chance 
conversation with her neighbour, Yvonne 
Robinson, who was the manager at Fairmount 
Nursing Home at the time. Carolyn has worked 
in several roles since she started in 1982, and 
she’s felt fulfilled in each one. 

Carolyn said: “I had young 
children when I first spoke to 
Yvonne, and I wanted to be there 
for them but also do something 
fulfilling for myself, which is 
when Yvonne suggested a night 
care role. For five years I worked 
nights at Fairmount Nursing 
Home and Staveley Birkleas - 
which used to be called Staveley 
Oaks - where we cared for older 
residents with dementia and 
Alzheimer’s.”

Carolyn soon proved to be 
a highly capable and valuable 
member of the team and as her 
children got older, she started 
working day shifts and was 
promoted to senior carer. Carolyn 
added: “One of the reasons I 
have loved working at Czajka and 
stayed for so many years is the 
variety of roles I have worked in. 
As well as being a carer, I’ve been 
a physiotherapy aid, manned 
the reception at weekends 
and worked as an activity 
co-ordinator. In recent years, I 
have worked on a one-to-one 
basis with residents at Staveley 
Birkleas, caring for younger adults 
with disabilities. I’ve built so 

many fabulous relationships with 
the people I have cared for and 
the people I have worked with 
over the years, and they have all 
become a big part of my life. 

“Every role I’ve had over the 
years has been fulfilling. It’s 
important to understand that 
every day, whatever job you do in 
a care home makes a difference. 
You really are having a positive 
impact of people’s lives – each 
shift enables you to change 
someone’s life for the better – 
and that’s why working in care 
is so rewarding. Of course, it 
can be hard work physically and 
mentally, and when you lose a 
resident it’s terribly sad, but it’s 
the people you work with that 
make it so worthwhile. I’ve made 
friends for life and have promised 
that I will come back and visit.” 

In her retirement Carolyn plans 
to move house, go on holiday 
and will also be welcoming a 
new grandchild in December. 
She added: “I’m really going to 
miss everyone, and I’m grateful 
for the experiences I’ve had over 
the years. It’s never been quiet 
at Staveley Birkleas, and we have 

done some fabulous things over 
the years with our residents, 
like abseiling in wheelchairs and 
taking them on holiday. 

“It’s also been very special 
working with Konrad and his 
family. My children and his 
children all used to come into the 
homes when they were little and 
help decorate the Christmas trees 
amongst other things – it’s always 
been a really family-friendly place 
to work. Working for Konrad and 
Irene Jest, who were both so 
knowledgeable and involved in 
the day-to-day workings of the 
home was great, and I don’t think 
there is any place like Czajka Care 
Group, it’s the people that make it 
so special.” 

Konrad Czajka said: “Carolyn 
has been a constant presence 
in our homes for 32 years and 
she has really made a difference 
to our residents’ lives. Hard-
working, and having spent several 
successful years in different roles, 
she represents what a varied and 
interesting career you can have 
in care, and she will be sorely 
missed.”  
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“Carolyn has been a constant presence in our homes for 32 years and she has 
really made a difference to our residents’ lives. Hard-working, and having spent 
several successful years in different roles, she represents what a varied and 
interesting career you can have in care, and she will be sorely missed.”  
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Forty years together 
Irene Jest has played a huge part in Czajka Care Croup’s story over the last 40 years. 
The 76-year-old was one of the original ‘gang’ employed by Konrad Czajka when he 
first started out in the care industry, and she has contributed so much over her many 
years of dedicated service. Irene retired in 2023 and now lives in Idle, but she still 
makes regular visits to the homes and The Clubhouse at Fairmount Park. 

Konrad said: “Irene and three of 
her colleagues joined our Staveley 
Oaks Residential Home in May 
1983. Before that she was the 
deputy manager at the Bradford 
Council run, Whetley Hill Day 
Centre, which provided day care 
to young adults with disabilities. 
At the time Staveley Oaks 
Residential Home had 18 older 
and frail residents and Irene still 
remembers each of them.”

As well as Irene, her husband 
Ray also worked for Czajka Care 
Group for many years in a number 
of roles. Ray said: “We’ve been 
married for 56 years and have 
two daughters, five grandchildren 
and two great granddaughters. 
Irene was born and raised in 
Bradford and before moving into 

the care industry, she worked 
in the sewing department of 
Brown Muffs. She then moved 
to Ridella as a manager for its 
sowing department, overseeing 
the training of staff. Whilst there 
she completed her City & Guilds 
in Soft Furnishing and Soft Toys. 

“She then took a job at the 
day centre before becoming 
the deputy manager. When 
Konrad approached Irene and her 
colleagues to work at Staveley 
Oaks Residential Home, they 
were keen to make the move, as 
they could see how committed 
he was to the care sector and 
recognised that he was creating 
something special.”

Irene quickly took over 
managing Staveley Oaks 

Residential Home and was also 
instrumental in helping expand 
the group as it opened The Old 
Gables Nursing Home for elderly 
people with dementia-related 
conditions in 1984, as well as 
Birkleas Nursing Home for young 
adults with physical disabilities 
in 1986. Irene became the senior 
manager across all three homes. 

Irene said: “It was hard work 
but very rewarding. Also, so many 
of our residents were pleased 
to be in a family-run care home, 
where we treated everyone like 
family and made sure they felt 
properly at home. I will always 
remember one lady breaking 
down in tears when I offered 
her a cup of tea, as she said she 
had lived in three homes before, 
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and nobody ever offered her 
one – can you imagine that? I 
also remember another lovely 
resident who said every night that 
she might not be with us in the 
morning – we looked after her for 
more many years!” 

In 1989 Czajka Care Group 
opened Fairmount Nursing Home 
and started to build 37 retirement 
homes and apartments as well as 
opening Brookfield Care Home – 
all in Nab Wood, Shipley. Konrad 
added: “I have Irene to thank for 
that, as she was the one who 
spotted the plot was for sale.” 

Over the many years that Irene 
worked at Czajka, she has not 
only helped manage the teams 
and ensure everything was 
shipshape and well organised, 
but she has looked after many 
generations of the same families. 
Irene said: “We cared for the 
daughter and the son-in-law 
of our first resident at Staveley 
Oaks for example and that wasn’t 
unusual. Over the years we have 
cared for many members of the 
same family who came to us 
because they knew how well 
we had looked after their loved 
ones.” 

In 2003 Czajka Care Group 
acquired Currergate Nursing 

Home in Steeton between 
Skipton and Keighley and then 
started to build 14 retirement 
properties next to the home.  

Konrad said: “During four 
decades of expansion, Irene was 
there every step of the way. 
As senior manager she worked 
tirelessly to enhance the quality 
of life for all our residents. There 
was nothing that she wouldn’t 
tackle. 

“She made sure that residents 
maintained their independence, 
so if they wanted to get up early 
or sleep in, it was up to them – 
she would make sure the team 
accommodated their wishes – 
going to bed when they wanted 
to, eating when they wanted to 
and making them feel like they 
were living in their own home as 
much as possible. 

“Always with a keen eye for 
detail and making sure everything 
was immaculate – nothing was 
ever too much trouble for Irene. 
She also helped sell our newly 
built retirement homes, opening 
them up and showing people 
round on weekends and she was 
always there to cover any night 
shifts, when team members were 
ill for example. 

“Both Irene and I remember all 

“Irene has spent 40 years working alongside the Czajka 
family and we are forever in her debt. As well as Irene 
and Ray both working with us, their daughters, Sarah 
and Susan, have also worked with us at different stages 
in their lives, and every member of their family is very 
caring and capable – it’s in their genes! 

“We would never have achieved the success and 
outstanding reputation without the loyalty and 
massive commitment Irene has showed throughout her 
working life and we wish her and Ray a long and happy 
retirement. Her illness is something both she and Ray 
have found hard, but it brings joy to my heart to see 
them here at The Clubhouse every week – with Irene 
enjoying a regular swim and calling in to say hello to 
residents who she used to look after.” 

the residents who have lived in 
our homes over the many years 
with such fondness – but we do 
both have a special place in our 
hearts for those first residents. 
There are so many stories we 
share about the wonderful 
personalities of those that we 
cared for, and despite Irene now 
suffering from vascular dementia, 
we can still reminisce together 
with the help of Ray, who has 
always been by her side every 
step of the way.
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More than £850,000 has 
been invested in the major 
extension and refurbishment 
programme at Brookfield 
Care Home in Nab Wood 
near Saltaire, creating eight 
new en-suite rooms. 

Beautiful 
Brookfield  
Care Home  
opens after 
£850,000 
investment 

The doors opened to new 
residents this summer and was 
celebrated with a party for 
residents, their family and friends 
and the home’s team of 45 care 
professionals. 

Following work completing 
on the extension, Brookfield 
Care Home can now care for 45 
residents in their own en-suite 
rooms. With full-time care, respite 
care, palliative care, day care and 
short breaks all available at the 
purpose-built home, Brookfield 
Care Home has been rated 
as ‘good’ by the Care Quality 
Commission (CQC). 

Julie-Ann Fitton, manager at 
Brookfield Care Home, said: “We 
are all so excited to see the new 
wing of our wonderful home open 
and several rooms have already 
been taken. So much attention has 
been paid to all the little details 
and the fully accessible rooms and 
bathrooms meet all our residents’ 
needs perfectly. Along with deputy 
managers, Helen Larkin and Ada 

Przykaza, and the rest of the 
fabulous team, we are delighted 
to welcome more residents. It’s 
such a lovely community here at 
Brookfield, with first-rate facilities, 
an array of activities and a central 
location ideal for visitors, and there 
is plenty of parking too.” 

Konrad Czajka added: “There is 
a high level of demand for quality 
residential care in the area, and 
we know from the number of 
enquiries we have received that all 
eight rooms will soon be occupied. 
Those that have chosen to live at 
Brookfield have not only liked the 
team, the activities, the home-
made food and the flexibility in 
terms of type of care available, but 
they have also been attracted to 
the fact that Brookfield Care Home 
is part of our wider Fairmount Park 
development.”

To organise a tour of Brookfield 
Care Home contact the home’s 
manager, Julie-Ann Fitton, on 
01274 583 950 or visit www.
czajka.co.uk 
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Extension at  
Currergate Nursing Home  
is officially opened 
Having invested £1.5 million in creating 15 new en-suite rooms, the new three 
storey extension at Currergate Nursing Home opened this summer. 

Anyone aged over 65 can 
reserve a room at the popular 
nursing home, which is rated 
‘good’ by the Care Quality 
Commission (CQC). With a loyal 
and experienced team of 55, 
enquiries for rooms have come 
from people living in Skipton, 
Keighley and the wider North and 
West Yorkshire areas. 

Czajka Care Group acquired 
Currergate Nursing Home 21 
years ago in 2003. 

Konrad Czajka said: “We are 

so proud of everything we have 
achieved over the years, and we 
are delighted to see the new 
extension at our Currergate 
Nursing Home open after years of 
planning for it. Previously with just 
34 rooms, we often had to have 
people on a waiting list, so to have 
15 brand new rooms available 
is ideal, as we never like turning 
people away. 

“Currergate Nursing Home is 
a welcoming place where people 
are assured of being looked 

after well medically, but it is also 
a place where they can thrive, 
make friends and be part of a 
flourishing community. The team 
at Currergate Nursing Home 
are what makes it such a special 
place to live, and we can’t wait to 
welcome our new residents.” 

To organise a tour of Currergate 
Nursing Home and reserve one 
of the few remaining rooms, 
contact the home’s manager, Vicky 
Stainburn, on 01535 653 204 or 
visit www.czajka.co.uk
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News from across  
our three homes 
As usual the wonderful teams across Czajka Care Group’s three popular care and 
nursing homes have pulled out all the stops to ensure that our residents enjoy living 
in a caring, safe, fulfilling and enriching environment. 

As usual the wonderful teams 
across Czajka Care Group’s three 
popular care and nursing homes 
have pulled out all the stops to 
ensure that our residents enjoy 
living in a caring, safe, fulfilling and 
enriching environment. 

Key celebrations have included 
Halloween, Remembrance Day, 
the Macmillan Coffee Morning, 
International Women’s Day, 
International Nursing Day and 
Mental Health Awareness Week, 
as well as Chinese New Year, 
Valentine’s Day and Easter. 

Christmas is always a huge event 
and the team never disappoint! 
With a fabulous combinations 
of Christmas lunches out at the 
Noble Comb and Airedale Heffer 

alongside spectacular home cooked 
Christmas dinners by the team of 
wonderful chefs, Christmas fayres, 
Christmas crafts, and a visit from 
the main man – Father Christmas 
– the team helped make wonderful 
memories. 

At Staveley Birkleas, which 
provides specialist care for young 
adults with disabilities, there have 
been a host of trips and excursions 
including several theatre trips to 
see Gareth Gates in Frankie and 
the Four Seasons; Olly Murs; a 
1990s Spice Girls and a Back Street 
Boys themed show; the Rocky 
Horror Show and Diana Ross, 
Elvis, ABBA and Queen tribute 
performances, as well as a trip to 
see a huge brass band competition. 

On a weekly basis, residents 
have taken part in baking sessions, 
craft sessions, pottery painting 
and sculpture sessions. Trips to 
the beauticians, the local pub, 
Blackpool Zoo, Scarborough, 
London, Bolton Abby, Yorkshire 
Wildlife Park, Knowsley Safari Park 
and Oakwell Hall and Country Park 
have been hugely popular, as well 
as plenty of parties to celebrate 
special occasions. Everyone came 
together to support the England 
team in the Euros and some of our 
residents have enjoyed swimming 
sessions at The Clubhouse pool. 

The summer fayre was really well 
attended and everybody had a day 
to remember. 
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At Currergate Nursing Home 
they put up and decorated not one, 
but four trees! Also at Currergate, 
there’s been plenty of visits from 
furry friends, with rabbits, guinea 
pigs, puppies and Sunshine the 
pony making regular appearances. 
Residents also enjoyed watching 
several chicks hatch in our 
incubator.  This summer residents 
have loved growing plants and 
flowers in our easily accessible 
raised beds, having drinks in the 
immaculate gardens and trips 
to Tong Garden Centre and the 
Harrogate Flower Show. 

Regular bingo sessions are 
always well attended, and it was 
a delight to welcome so many 
families, friends and people 
from the local community to the 
summer fayre which raised £930 
for the residents’ fund. 

A further £872 was also raised 
by the team who successfully 
completed a sponsored walk 
from Silsden to Shipley and £200 
was raised for Macmillan during 
Breast Cancer Awareness Month 
and everyone really enjoyed the 
summer fayre. 
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At Brookfield Care Home 
there have been plenty of 
big birthday. Again, the team 
work hard to ensure that there 
are always plenty of fun and 
engaging activities taking place 
for residents. 

The craft and painting sessions 
and dominoes are always 
popular, and the team make sure 
that residents are able to enjoy 

drinks, snacks and ice creams 
outside whenever the sun shines 
– which is never easy with the 
British weather! 

Sunday lunches are always 
a highlight at Brookfield Care 
Home, followed by drinks and 
games in the garden when 
possible and another eagerly 
anticipated activity is when Pets 
As Therapy dog, Pixel visits – 

the home even hosted a special 
birthday party for her! 

Residents always enjoy visits 
from Music For Health, other live 
music sessions, games afternoons 
and the annual summer fayre. 
This year £971.50 was raised at 
the fayre and everybody worked 
so hard, giving up their free time, 
to make it such a successful 
event. 
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Dawn 
celebrates 
35 years 
at Czajka 
Care Group 

Dawn, who started working 
as a care assistant at Staveley 
Birkleas Nursing Home in Nab 
Wood in 1989, said: “Before 
joining Czajka Care group I 
volunteered at a funeral home, 
and I got the qualifications I 
needed but it was quite a male 
dominated industry and, in 
those days, they weren’t keen on 
employing women. I therefore 
decided to move into the care 
industry instead and got a job 
at Staveley Birkleas, which was 
called Birkleas Nursing Home 
back in the 1980’s. 

“Lots of my family also work 
in similar industries so it’s in our 
blood. My sisters were nursery 
nurses and child minders, and my 
mum was also a nursery nurse. 
We know how to put others first 
and enjoy helping practically, 
and I was particularly keen to 
help adults with a wide range of 
physical and mental disabilities. 

“I worked at Staveley Birkleas 
until 1989 and then moved 
into the community care side 
of Czajka Care Group, which 
was equally rewarding. It was a 

real privilege to go into people’s 
homes and help them to feel 
safe and cared for. Then in 1994 
I moved across to Czajka Care 
Group’s Brookfield Care Home 
as the deputy manager, before 
returning to Staveley Birkleas. 
I have loved working at the 
different homes and caring for so 
many residents, all with different 
needs and at different stages in 
their lives.” 

In 2000 Dawn moved into an 
office role at Czajka’s head office 
in Saltaire. Dawn added: “It’s 
unusual these days for people to 
stay at the same company for so 
long but Czajka Care Group isn’t 
some faceless big care company 
owned by a financial institution. 
Our managing director, Konrad 
Czajka and his two sons, Daniel 
and Dominic, are hands on and 
play a huge role in making Czajka 
Care Group what it is. You always 
know where to turn if you have 
a problem, and they are always 
there to listen to you and help. 
There are many opportunities 
to develop, learn and grow in 
your career, all whilst helping 

wonderful people to live their 
lives with dignity.” 

Dawn’s role now involves 
administration duties, processing 
company invoices, payroll and 
assisting with recruitment and 
human resources.

Konrad Czajka said: 

“We’re delighted to 
celebrate Dawn’s 35th 
anniversary with us as 
she aims to join several 
members of our team 
who have been here 
more than 40 years, 
which is a testament 
to their loyalty and our 
ethos as a family-run, 
independent business. 
We look forward to 
working with Dawn for 
many more years to 
come.” 

Dawn Pearson from 
Eccleshill, Bradford is 
celebrating 35 years 
working for Czajka 
Care Group. 
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Join us at  
The Clubhouse  
in Nab Wood with 
new opening times 
The bar and restaurant at The Clubhouse at 
Fairmount Park, which is off Nab Wood drive in 
Shipley, always provides a friendly and welcoming 
place for local people to relax and enjoy a delicious 
breakfast, lunch or dinner.  

Renowned for its popular 
Sunday lunches, fabulous fish and 
chips and Friday theme nights, 
the team provides a first-class 
service to ensure everyone has a 
memorable time. 

The bar, restaurant, snooker 
table, bowling and putting greens 
are open for anyone who takes 
out social membership at The 
Clubhouse, which costs just £5.84 
per month. The bar and restaurant 
are now open from 8am to 8pm 
every day, as well as offering later 
opening times for functions. 

Manager at The Clubhouse, 
Annette Drake, said: “People 
might not realise that although we 
offer membership packages for 
our health and leisure facilities, 
we have a social membership for 
people who want to enjoy a drink 
and delicious home-cooked meal 
in our popular restaurant and bar, 
as well as a game of snooker or 
bowls.” 

The Clubhouse has an 
established and unrivalled 
reputation with people of all 
age groups, as well as local 
businesses and individuals hiring 
it for functions and events 
such as weddings, christenings, 
anniversaries, birthday parties, 
funerals, and corporate events.

To enjoy all the first-rate 
facilities at The Clubhouse, full 
memberships start at £49 per 
month or £40 per month for 
people aged over 60. A family and 

child membership package is also 
available. 

“The Clubhouse is the perfect 
place to get fit, stay healthy and 
socialise with friends and family,” 
explained Annette. 

 
The first-rate facilities include:
• �An indoor swimming pool, 

jacuzzi and steam room.
• ��Fitness centre, with state-of-

the-art gym equipment. 
• �A snooker table, bowling and 

putting greens.
• �Popular bar and restaurant.
• �Boardroom facilities and private 

function suite. 
 

The Clubhouse has a new website 
www.clubhousenabwood.co.uk 
where people can view the 
delicious menus on offer and 
make a booking. 

Annette added: “Our new 
website showcases everything we 
have to offer, including ‘Breakfast 
Tuesdays’, ‘Curry Wednesdays’, 
‘Fish and Chip Fridays’ and our 
hugely popular ‘Sunday Lunch’, as 
well as several hot meals of the 
day, cold sandwiches, hot toasties, 
salads and tasty extras including 
cheesy chips! 

“Every day we welcome people 
of all ages to The Clubhouse for 
home-cooked meals and serve a 
wide range of hot and cold drinks. 
With many regulars who visit us 
once or more every week, we 
get great feedback on our quality 

ingredients and home-cooked 
dishes of the day which include 
pies, casseroles, lasagne, salmon, 
and scampi and chips to name a 
few. 

“We’re often asked for a good 
breakfast, so have introduced 
the tasty bacon, egg, sausage, 
mushroom, tomato, beans and 
toast on ‘Breakfast Tuesday’, 
which comes with tea or coffee.” 

“We visit The Clubhouse at 
least three times a week, we 
use the fantastic swimming pool 
which is always clean and warm 
and also thoroughly enjoy the 
bowling. We take part in lots of 
matches, and it’s a welcoming and 
fun sport to be part of.” 

“A highlight of The Clubhouse 
is the fantastic food on offer. 
We go every Wednesday for the 
delicious fish and chip supper, and 
the quality of the food and the 
service we receive is outstanding.”

To book a table at The Clubhouse, call 01274 531 913 
or email: clubhouse@czajka.co.uk 
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Activities coordinator, Andrea 
Ingham, from Brookfield Care 
Home, said: “We set up the knit 
and natter group so anyone 
who enjoyed knitting could get 
together and enjoy each other’s 
company whilst knitting. We 
provide all the wool and knitting 
needles, and we soon realised 
what keen knitters Jean and 
Pauline are.

“We are always looking at ways 
in which our talented residents 
can support the local community, 
and we thought linking up with 
Bradford Royal Infirmary would 
be a great project. We talked to 
Jean and Pauline about our idea, 
and they were very keen to rise 
to the challenge. 

“We know people who work at 
the hospital, and they explained 
that they always need bonding 
squares, bonnets and blankets, so 
we got to work!”

Jean, who is originally 
from Nab Wood, moved into 
Brookfield Care Home last year. 
She said: “It’s lovely to come back 
to Nab Wood after living with my 

daughter in Mexico. I used to be 
the head secretary and bursar 
at Belle View Girls School, so I 
didn’t have much time to knit 
in those days but since retiring 
I have always enjoyed knitting. 
It’s nice to be a part of the knit 
and natter group and Pauline and 
I started work on the things for 
the hospital in October.” 

Pauline has lived in Nab Wood 
for over 20 years. She initially 
moved into Czajka Care Group’s 
retirement homes at Fairmount 
Park before moving into 
Brookfield Care Home in 2022. 
Pauline said: “I used to work for 
the fashion brand Gratton before 
retiring and have family that 
I often knit for. When Andrea 
talked to Jean and I about the 
babies at the hospital, we both 
knew we wanted to help. The 
bonding squares are used to give 
the babies their mum’s scent, but 
they can only be used once, so 
they need lots of them!”

Andrea added: “Jean and 
Pauline have totally taken this 
on as their own project and been 

very serious about it. After dinner 
they often go straight back to 
their knitting instead of other 
activities, and we can’t believe 
the number of bonding squares, 
bonnets and blankets they have 
made in such a short space of 
time – it’s very impressive!”

Andrea, Jean and Pauline all 
visited Bradford Royal Infirmary’s 
Neonatal Unit to hand deliver 
the items. Andrea added: “The 
team were ever so grateful 
to us, and it has made Jean 
and Pauline feel very valued. 
Everyone at Brookfield Care 
Home is super proud of what 
they have achieved, and Jean 
and Pauline have enjoyed the 
whole project so much they 
plan to keep going! We are 
therefore going to hopefully be 
working with Airedale Hospital 
to do something similar. We 
are also in talks with Bradford 
Royal Infirmary to see if Jean 
and Pauline can volunteer at the 
hospital, as they are both very 
able and enjoy helping.”

Ladies that love knitting do a 
darn good job for neonatal unit 
Jean Rhodes, who is 89, and 83-year-old Pauline Robinson who both live at 
Brookfield Care Home have knitted more than 160 items for Bradford Royal 
Infirmary’s Neonatal Unit, after rising to a challenge set by a member of the team. 



Retirement  
living at its best 

If you want to find out more about starting a new chapter in your life  

at Fairmount Park, please call 01274 599564 or email info@czajka.co.uk  

and we’ll gladly arrange for you to visit and experience the 

development for yourself.

www.czajka.co.ukFairmount Park Retirement Houses, off Nab Wood Drive, Nab Wood, Shipley, BD18 4EJ

Fairmount Park, Nab Wood near Saltaire

Eight new purpose-built, high 

quality, assisted retirement 

homes with limited 

availability for people aged 

over 55, following a multi-

million pound investment.

Forty five purpose-built 

retirement houses and 

apartments in total, all 

set within four acres of 

meticulously kept, private 

grounds.

With fabulous facilities at 

The Clubhouse at Fairmount 

Park including a swimming 

pool, gym, bar, restaurant, 

crown green bowling and 

putting greens.


